




More Problems at the Pit
The B.c. Ministry ofHighways proposes to locate an asphalt
plant on its property adjoining the Saanich gravel pit. The
asphalt would be delivered to the McKenzie Avenue
Interchange Project. Truck traffic would increase as would
noise for those neighbours nearthe plant. A petition opposing
this location for the asphalt plant is being circulated and is
available at the Plaza in the Cordova Bay Variety Store and
the London Fish and Chip Cafe. Because this is an important
issue, we are reprinting the complete text of Lorne and
Beverly Ridout's letter to Premier Harcourt.

March 12, 1993

Dear Sir:

It has corne to our attention, and subsequently been
confirmed by a Ministry of Transportation and
Highways staff member in the Project Information
Office, that the Ministry intends to allow a private
contractor's asphalt batch plant to be set up on their
property adjacent to the Municipality ofSaanich gravel
pit on Cordova Bay Road. The asphalt produced by this
batch plant will be used in the paving of the McKenzie
Avenue Interchange Project.

The land that this parcel is induded in is not zoned for
industrial use, and the land and access roadways are
surrounded and lined by private residences, schools,
beach accesses, public playground/park, a golfcourse,
small shopping mall, public market and restaurants.
The area is serviced by rural quality roadways, and
considering the already increased traffic from the
considerable residential building that has taken place
in the last five years, increased large vehicle traffic

.,

would be unacceptable. For your information, the
MunicipalityofSaanich recently withdrew a request for
a temporary industrial use permit for their adjacent
site after strong objections voiced at public meetings
showed industrial use to be totally unacceptable for
this residential area .

Considering the above, it carne with utter disbelief and
considerable anger that this site would even be
considered. Hence we vehemently oppose any such
operation taking place at that location and, to this end,
we wish to inform you that we are organizinga vigorous
protest campaign throughout the neighbourhood via a
petitionandpublic informationcampaign via the media.

Wewould greatlyappreciateyourinterventionto ensure
that this operation is not allowed to beset up in this area
at this time or anytime in the future.

Thank you for your attention to this matter and we
remain,

Yours sincerely,

Lome and Beverly Ridout

5250 Hanover Place, Victoria

The Ridouts sent copies of this letter to the Minister of
Transportation and Highways, the Project Manager, the
Project Engineering Coordinator, the Minister ofAboriginal
Affairs, Mayor Coell, and the Cordova Bay Association.

At its meeting on March 18, the Cordova Bay Association
executive decided to send aletter to Mayor Coell, with acopy
to the Minister ofTransportation andHighways, supporting
this protest.

Cordova Bay Hikers
We meet everyWednesdayat 9:00 a.m. atthe Shopping
Plaza on Cordova Bay Road. Please bring a lunch for all
walks and wear hiking boots. For more information,
call Vera or Cam Innes at 658-8846

..
Mount Newton Centre

As a caregiver for an adult, do you need peace of mind
while you work,a morning offto go foranappointment,
a day to shop? The Mount Newton Centre offers a
pleasant, horne-like environment and respite and
healthservices for full orhalfday. Formore information,
call Heather at 652-3432

Mount Newton offersa bathingprogramusingspecially
deSigned tubs for individuals who are at risk of falling
or are having difficulties managing their personal care.
Cost is $10 a time. For an appointment caU 652-3432

Join us at Mount Newton Centre, 2158 Mt. Newton
Xroad, on April 14 at 3:15 p. m., when a guest speaker
from the B.C.Pharmacy Association will give a talk
on "A Healthy New Prescription for Ailing
Taxpayers"-how to save billions ofdollars from going
down the drain. Do corne. As consumers we should
know these facts. We meet in the Day Centre Lounge.

March 31

April 7

April 14

April 21

April 28

May 5

May 12

May 19

East Sooke Park, Middle Trail

Mayne Island, Helen Point

Mount Work

Veitch Creek/Matheson Lake

Joscelyn Hill/McKenzie Bight

Saltspring Island/Mt.Tuam

Spectacle Lake

Cowichan River Trail (13 miles)

Opera Buffs Take Note

Recycling Information
Two very informative brochures are available now .
Obtain your copies by calling 387-9977.

• A Strategic Analysis of Waste Plastics Processing
in British Columbia

• National Packaging Protocol

The Civic Orchestra, conducted by Robert Cooper,
win present 1/An Evening of Opera Favourites" at
the University Centre Auditorium on Saturday,
May I, at 8.00 p.m. This concert features the San
JuanSingersfrom FridayHarbour and threesoloists
from Seattle. Tickets are $8.00 from the U.Vic box
office, Ward's Music, Ivy's Bookstore in Oak Bay
and Tanner's Books in Sidney.

For further information, call
658-8833 or 658-5659.



Questions and Answers

1. Why not limit building permits? Saanich cannot, except under unusual circumstances, prevent a
property owner from building to the level permitted by the existing zoning of the property. Saanich has
frozen the boundaries of residential development until 2000. While this is a positive move, preventing
infinite expansion of development and protecting the remaining agricultural land on the Peninsula, it
has been done at the cost of permitting infill housing, and it can also tempt Saanich to permit higher­
density development. The most promising action, now as always, is to let Saanich know how you feel
about it. Development in Cordova Bay is constantly monitored by the Cordova Bay Association to
ensure that it meets the provisions of the Local Area Plan and does not reduce residents' quality of life,
so be sure to buy your membership this year.

2. Why the unnecessary destruction of trees? This has always been a difficult issue in Saanich. Some
property owners believe they have the right to strip their property if they so choose. By-laws aimed at
protecting trees have been and still are becoming more strict, in accordance with a more sophisticated
understanding of the interaction between people and environment. On the down side, this sometimes
results in trees being cut down illegally: ideally this should result in stricter enforcement of by-laws
and penalties heavy enough to discourage the practice.

3. Why are developers able to change their plans after Council approval? Once a development is
approved, Saanich staff can permit small alterations that, in their view, do not alter the basic intent of
the approval. If you feel that alterations do affect the intent, as you understand it, it's best to get in
touch with an alderman immediately: a good alderman won't support a questionable staff decision.

4. The houses at the junction of Royal Oak and Cordova Bay Road are enormous. Why is this allowed?
This size of house is permitted under the single-family zoning that exists there (which is the same that
exists in much of Cordova Bay), and builders will construct (at the wish of the house owner) to the
maximum allowable size. Saanich Planning Department is examining the regulations for larger lot
single family zones, both in terms of the amount of floor space permitted and of the siting of homes,
and expects that it will result in revised regulations and procedures.

5. Wooded hilltops will soon be developed, and the skyline will be spoiled. The Cordova Bay Associa­
tion is working with the Broadmead Area Residents' Association to maintain the treed skyline. Saanich
Council will order an environmental and social review of the areas, and is prepared to enforce the Tree
Preservation by-law.

6. There is a lack of activities for the elderly in Cordova Bay. Get in touch with Cordova Bay New
Horizons (see notice elsewhere in this issue).

7. Development at Royal Oak and Cordova Bay Roads has sparked fears for the fate of the Blenkinsop
Valley. At present most of the Blenkinsop Valley is protected by its agricultural zoning, and by the
regulation that, even along the fringes of the valley, any development would have to be able to hitch up
to existing gravity sewers. However, a valley like Blenkinsop, gradually being surrounded by develop­
ment, is always at risk, especially since some of the valley property owners would like to see develop­
ment take place there.

8 LiUer along Wesley Road from Claremont School and
Some students harassing people walking their dogs These concerns should be brought to the atten­
tion of Mr. Pringle, principal of Claremont. In the past, Claremont School has responded to concerns
about liUer by sending students out on a clean-up. This could include cleanup of the stairs and trail
from Catalina Terrace down to Lochside Drive. It is hard to know what can be done about the bratty
kids.

9. The laws seem to have no teeth in controlling developers, and Saanich Council is perceived as being
a developer council. It is true that by-laws are going to have to get tougher in order to preserve the
quality of life that all Saanich residents want to see in their communities-more, they're going to have
to be enforced (at increased financial cost). The best way to achieve this is for each community to have
an active residents' association (as Cordova Bay has had since 1976), for the residents to support that
association (send in your membership dues with the form on the back page of this newsletter), and for
the individual resident to make sure that Saanich Council knows what his/her views are on proposed
developments. In the view of this writer, the present Saanich Council is the least developer-oriented
council Saanich has ever had.

10 Speeding on Lochside between Walema and southern end. Tempting to drivers because it is a long,
straight stretch. Saanich Police check it out from time to time, but will probably do so more often if
contacted by residents. Residents could ask the Association to take the problem to the municipality: it
would be passed to the Traffic Advisory Committee and from there (if we request it) to Saanich Coun­
cil, although Saanich Engineering-is not known as an innovative department and it's hard to say if they
would come up with anything useful.

11. Concern about the sharp bend on Claremont and the risk of car collisions. There are lots of risks on
the bend: owners of the house just at the comer could tell you how many cars ended up in the middle
of their lawn before the guard rail was put up. However, Claremont is Cordova Bay's main (almost
only) east-west corridor, and local topography just doesn't provide another. Take care.



12. Concern about the drainage off the Ridge between (roughly) Doumac and Haliburton. As the top of
the ridge continues to develop, there is more run-off because there is more asphalt and less ground to
absorb the water. In addition, underground springs all along the east slope increase total run-off.
Saanich, unfortunately, has the habit of directing drainage down Doumac Ravine, which is gradually
destroying the park. Recently it has become apparent that, as the north end of the Ridge develops,
Saanich intends to send that run-off down Doumac Ravine as well. Even the washout of Lochside
Drive a few years ago was unsuccessful in persuading Saanich Engineering or Saanich Council to take
this run-off problem as seriously as it needs to be taken.

13. Need for a left-tum arrow at Royal Oak and Cordova Bay Road light. The Association write to
Saanich about this.

14. Loss of woods and green space should be considered by Saanich when we are we have our
quota of parks. The Association continues to make this point to Saanich at every possible opportunity,
and it is a matter that will be taken up very seriously when the Cordova Bay Local Area Plan comes
for review.

15. The future of Firbank Farm and Jack's p:roperty. We are not aware of any definite proposal for
Jack's property. Firbank Farm is already re-zoned for single-family housing and a couple of duplexes
and they have already started digging up the low land that faces on Cordova Bay Road..

16. How can we discourage deer f:rom our gardens? Very high fences! fact recently there has been some
successful research on the use of chemicals that simulate, for example, cougar faeces and frighten the
deer off without harming them. Check to see if these are available commercially. resident suggests
another, perhaps easier possibility: mix one whipped whole egg to three or four cups of water and
brush or spray onto the foliage. Apparently this is what Weyerhaeuser does for their seedlings.

QuesHons and Answers
will be a regular feature of The Cordovan. If you have a question

or a concern about anything, phone or write to

Des Connor
5096 Catalina Terrace

Victoria, B.C V8Y 2A5
658-8922

Cordova Bay Road Streetscape
As you an know there has been considerable discussion concerning the future of Cordova Bay Road.

At the February 15 meeting, Saanich Council Committee of the Whole reviewed a recent planner's report on the
Cordova Bay StreetscapeImprovementplan. The report induded a review of the processand progress in this matter
and recommended that a proposal prepared by several members of the Cordova Bay Streetscape Improvement
Committee be accepted as the basis for funding decisions should money for the road become available.

This committee, formed in October 1991, includes three members of the Cordova Bay Association, 3 residents of
Cordova Bay Road, and 3 from Doumac Road and has met frequently with Saanich staff to discuss the streetscape.

Representatives of the Cordova Bay Association joined with interested village residents to respond to this report.

Meeting at McMorrans on February II, this group agreed that any final solution will have to be based on certain
fundamental ideasabout Cordova Bay. The road design and othercommunitydevelopments can then be evaluated
to see if they enhance or are contrary to the community's vision of Cordova Bay.

Kay Porter, David Jones, and Robin Dyke presented this view at the Council meeting, emphasizing the scenic and
heritage significance of the village and the importance of the beach as a focus for residents and visitors' use.

Saanich Council voted to review the matter again in August.

Further discussions between the community and staff will continue.

A fundamental problem remains with noise and heavy traffic from dump trucks going to and from the Trio and
Saanich gravel pits. This has recently increased again to the order of 200 or more trucks a day. All reports on the
road improvement identify this as the major problem. For example, the Vancouver planner Ami Fullerton, in his
June 1991 report, stated "If a solution isn't found to the 'gravel pits traffic' through this village, the benefits of the
improvements recommended in this report could be marginalized."

Several developments are now under consideration which could affect truck traffic.

How do you envision our Cordova Bay community and development in it?
Do you have any ideas or suggestions for this discussion? Phone Al Insley,
658 -4451, or Kay Porter, 658-5792, or leave you suggestions in the box at
Cordova Bay Variety.



Holy Week and Easter

Palm Sunday
8 and 10 a.m.-Holy Eucharist
7.30 p.m.-Evensong
7.00 p.m.-Holy Eucharist

Maundy Thursday
10 a.m. and 7 p.m.-Holy Eucharist

Good Friday
10 a.m.-Celebration of the Lord's

Passion
3.00 p.m. Evensong

Easter Day
8 and 10 a.m.Holy Eucharist
4.00 p.m. Evensong

Special Event

Spring Garage SaleApril 2-3

April 9

April 11

April 5-7
April 8

St. David by the Sea
Anglican Church

5182 Cordova Bay Road

Sunday Services

April 4

Claremont School Expansion
Construction is wen underway on all aspects of school
expansion.

Holy Communion
Family Eucharist
Sunday School and Creche

7.30 p.m. Evensong (first Sunday of month)

Baptism, wedding, funeral and special services
by appointment.

Call Canon Gates at 658-5022

8.00 a.m.
10.00 a.m.(24 hrs.) bus: 384-2424

res: 658-5411
fax: 384-2929

eeRDeVlr EXPRE~~

PUB STYLE RESTAURANT

Live Entertainment Friday & Saturday

ROBERT G. MONTGOMERY

Daily Specials
11 :00 a.m. till late

Children Welcome

We Deliver - 658-1860

Specializing in
Birthday Cakes and Assorted Pastry

PHil WARREN
CORDOVA BAY SPECIALIST

sutton group-
westcan realty
AN INDEPENDENT MEMBER BROKER

750 Hillside Avenue
Victoria, B.C. Canada V8T 1Z4

5166 Cordova Bay Road, Victoria, B.C. V8Y 2K7 (604) 658-8668 or 658-IDOT

Priority is being given to the Math and Science
Block on the north end of the school which is to be
ready for classes in September. Seven classrooms
have been moved into the gymnasium while
building is underway.

The library will be moved to a central position
where the back courtyard is now located.

The theatre area will extend from the existing
administration area towards Wesley Road, with its
stage backing on to the existing gym stage.
Comfortable seating will be provided in the new
theatre which win be available for community use.
Thesouth side win have two rehearsal areas for the
band and choral programs.

The parking lot has been expanded and gravelled
ready for useatthecornerofClaremontand Wesley.
A joint committee of representatives of the School
Board, the construction company and Saanich
Council to determine road accesses and traffic
patterns.

4.

2.

3.

1.

(604) 380-7777

Cordova 6ay Enterprises Ltd_ D.BA

t:ORDOVA BAY ESSO
5229 Cordova Bay Road
Victoria, B.C. V8Y 211
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Claremont School Library
Needs Volunteers!

Flexible times and hours

Parents, grandparents, neighbours welcome.

Please phone the school, 658-5221, and ask for
Mr. B. Russell.



Cordova Bay New Horizons CORDOVA BAY VETERINARY SERVICES
SMALL ANIMAL MEDICINE & SURGERY

Bill & Marianne & Eric Hartley
ALL TYPES OF INSURANCE

Dr. Terry Huberts D.V.M. M.R.C.V.S.

& Associates

Broadmead Office: 744-1500
For appointments phone: 658-0100

#25150 Cordova Bay Road, Victoria, B.C. V8V 2K6

2420 Douglas St.
Victoria, B.C. V8T 4L7

"As always, at your service." @

Bat eJI~
,(/~ .eU.

Office 388-5014
Residence 658-8759

On the third Tuesday of each month we have films
in the pre-school room, starting at 7.30
p.m.Attendance is about 20 and non-members are
welcome. Membership fees are $5.00 per person
yearly; ifyouareinterestedinjoining,callAlCoombs
at658-8295. NewHorizons is anon-denominational
organization for retired people of any age, race or
colour. We have about 60 members. Come and
enjoy!

Every Thursday from September to the end ofJune
we meet in St. David's Church hall from 10.00 a.m.
to 4.00 p.m. We have 2-3 carpets for our morning
bowling; bowlers and bridge players meet at a
noon lunch of soup and buns. The bridge players
usually have four full tables and, at the same time
(1.00-4.00 p.m.), the "knit and chat" group of 6-8
people occupy the school room. Tea is served at
3.00 and everyone enjoys this break for chatting
and socializing.

824 FORT STREET 8US. 388-6424

BRENT D. EWING

Stay and Dream

MOUNT DOUGLAS PARK RESORT
"On The Edge of a Dream"

Cordova Bay United Church
Gust off the Pat Bay Highway and around
the comer from Claremont High School)

813 Claremont Avenue 658-5911

Rev. Allister Skinner

invites you and your household to become part of our
faith family. Babyfold and Sunday School program
provided every Sunday morning.

Join us for our many weekly events including:

Thefourth Thursdayofeachmonth "Mother'sMorning
Out" group meets for fellowship and a short program
which includes crafts, guest speakers and discussions
for young mothers with young children. Babysitting
provided. 9:30-11 :00 a.m. Anyone interested in
participating please contact Kate Insley, 658-4451. All
young mothers in the community welcome.

VICTORIA, B.C. V8W lH8

Mount Douglas Park Resort
4550 Cordova Bay Road
Victona, Be. Canada
V8X 3V5

RES. 658 - 5661

Gustav Klimach
Tel (604) 658-2171
Fax (604) 658-4596

Cordova Bay United Church Spring Garage Sale
Saturday, April 17: 10:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m.

Household furnishings only
No clothes, accessories, draperies, material or linens

Ifyou are doing your springcleaningand wish to get rid
ofitemssuch as hardware, dishes, electricalappliances,
gardening type junque, we will be happy to receive
your donations. You may drop them off at the church
Tuesday - Friday, 9:30 a.m. -1:30 p.m. Or if you need
pick up call 658-5911.

A Warm Welcome Awaits You! PAINTING & DECORATING LTD.

PAINTING & DECORA TlNG
PAPER HANGING

PLASTER - REPAIRS
SPRA Y - PAINTING

(604) 477-7291

3914 Shelbourne Street
Victoria, B.C. V8P 4J1

Fax: (604) 477-3161

BIRGER RESell

QwC3vLlC3
RESIDENTIAL

COMMERCIAL

10:00 a.m. Palm Sunday

9:55 a.m. Good Friday Drama

7:00 a.m. EasterSunriseService at thebeach
at Mount Douglas Park

Easter Service at the Church

April 4:

April 9:

April 11:

9:55a.m.

SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS

Still Wanted
A couple to join us for beginner's bridge. Call Debra
Caseley, 658-5701, evenings.

5455 FOWLER ROAD
VICTORIA, B.C. V8Y 1Y4

IVAN MARCINKOVIC
TEL. 658-8267

or 388-6275 Pager 3326



f604) 658-8333

55~:O Alderley Road,
Victoria, B.C. VI3Y 1Y2
Telephone: 658-4755

ISpecializing in Personalized
. Hair Service

With Appt. At Your
Convenience

VICTAHoMES

9iftQboppe

COUNTRY GOOSE
, AND

£:;f;A.LLERY
~:;,<:~~,,*.,,"f'{.~i"'-:<tt

"QUALITY CUSTOM CONSTRUCTION"
RENOVATIONS

K. FASIHI

5325 Cordova Bay Road • Victoria, B.C. V8Y 2L3
(604) 658-1812

M A T T I C K' S F A R M
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. The Elk lake Baptist ChU;:E

rrrf ~ lake
~ 5363 P .. ~rlcilll Bey Highway. Victerla B.C.

An invitation:
A friendly church family awaits you.

Morning worship:
Sundays at 10.30 a.m.

The Sunday Church School:
during the morning service

Classes for all ages;
nursery care provided

The 60 More or Less Club (seniors) meet the first
Thursday of each month at noon to 2.00 p.m. for
lunch and an enjoyable time of fellowship.

The Young Adult Group meet for fun and
fellowship.

Come to a church with a quiet (but not dead)
atmosphereoffriendliness andworship. Wewould
be delighted to have you join us.

Coming:

Easter Pot-luck Supper:
Sunday, April 4, 5.30 p.m.
Good Friday Morning:

Breakfast - 9.45 to 10.15 a.m.
Worship beginning at 10.30 a.m.

Easter Sunday morning:
worship beginning at 10.30 a.m.

Mother's Day Service:
M~y 9,10.00 a.m.

For more information, please phone 658-8111 or
477-6957-or better still, join us! The Elk Lake
BaptistChurch is at5363PatBayHighway,opposite
the lake and by the weigh scales.

TEl:(604) 658-1922

7000

501-77.1 Vernon Avenue
Victoria, B.C. V8X 5A?

RF~fl(
Camosun

An Independent Member Broker

380

In tfie fog cottage at Matticl(s :Farm.
'Enter tfirougfi tfie (jaraen Centre.

JIM LOZEJ - a Coram1a 'Bay rcsiacnt ana rcartor.

'Drop by my nome at 5143 Lodrsiac 'Drive, or cafr me
658 5399 . Ii b f

SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS

Classes are held Tuesday and
Thursday, 7 p.m., at Cordova
Bay Elementary. On Monday
there is class at 7 p.m. at
Royal Oak Middle school ..
FIRST CLASS FREE. $3 a class
drop in, or 12 classes for $24.

Pathways Activity Centre
(behind Elk Lake Garden Centre)

Open Monday-Saturday, 9:30-3:30

We need volunteers!

Can you speak French? We need you Monday and
Wednesday.

Can you play music? play card games? teach painting?
teach basic crafts?

We provide adult day-care two days a week and an
Alzheimer's program 4 days a week.

Please call Pat McCullagh, 658-5414

NO-JUMP, NO-RUN

FITNESS CLASS



Shake, Rattle .i n' Roll:
An Earthquake in Victoria?

Part 2: Why Prepare?

....February 15, 1993 West Coast of British Columbia struck by massive earthquake registering 9.4 on the open-
ended Richter scale Victoria and Vancouver declared disaster areas....

On the evening of February 15, 1993, the power went out in Cordova Bay winds rose and the ter.npleratUJre
dropped. While we pulled out our candles and flashlights and attempted to our kerosene heater had
worked perfectly the last time I had tested it April), I couldn't help imagine the consequences
an earthquake happening at the same time. In fact, I believe that imagination is an essential factor in pn:paring;
any kind ofemergency. Humans are geared to accept easilychange ofa gradualnature. i<0]~e:x:anlple,
that over a period of years the wooden stairs at the front of house rot
a far greater surprise simply to find them missing one evening as I
moonlight stroll! Planning for a disaster means anticipating the extraordinary and ma.1<lI1Ig; prel:)ar,ati~::ms

with it. Why prepare? rlliet you use your imaginations to make additions to the tollovVi.ng

G to minimize loss of life

@ to minimize property damage

@ to minimize "down time" in retmming to "n()ml.al"

@ to assist those less able to help themselves

@ to survive the minimum 72-hour wait until outside help is available

What Happens an Earthquake Strikes?

Ifan earthquake had actuaUystruckaround 8:30 p.m. on February 15, 1993, we would first
or thud announcing the arrival of compression waves, one two waveJtor:rns
earthquake. We could have easily mistaken the sound a tfee falling on t- n,o, lI"(\{,t-

on Lochside Drive. Shortly thereafter, depending on exact of
shaking we associate with seismic events generated shear waves.

wcmldhave been to proceed L'TImediately to a place ofsafety-undera
faces and on tight. But remember-we needed to

was shaking violently and while things were and The noise wcmlld h<wle b~;;er! dE;af~;;ning;.

furniture would have been dancing. Dishes
pipes, heating pipes and gas lines a matter seconds

could last 40 to seconds or mOfe), our home been damaged
would have been rapidly approximating the roar
be replaced by

a comparative silence punctuated gusts of UU'oU2'h wInd~'Jw openings and the sound of escaping
water. "Arewe both uninjured? Where are th~"ATint,or,~n~,h::? move--the tile shattered and it's covered
with broken glass...." Suddenly, we're is no water be unsafe to
drink and our house may be unsafe to stay in. we can expect to seventy-two
help (more or less, depending on loc:atj.on municipal emergency services have been damaged),
and we' nhave to depend on our own resourcefulness, of our to survive next three days.

The Next Three Days....

How we will all survive "the next days" depends to a large degree on we have anticipated and
prepared. The new Neighbour Helping Neighbour program, recently launched the Municipality of Saanich,
is designed to provide a structure for communities to work together in preparing for and recovering from a
disaster. I am pleased to inform Mmray Bryden, Saanich's Deputy Fire Chief and the individual
responsible for the Neighbour Helping Neighbour program, will be a guest speaker at the Annual General Meeting
of the Cordova Bay Association. Details about that meeting be found elsewhere in this issue of the Cordovan.

Rick Williams
Sodal Services Chairman

The Carrot Seed Preschool
for 3-5 year olds

AtCordova BayUnited Church,813Claremont Avenue.

Registrations for September 1993 are being accepted
now. Limited number of spaces still available. Contact
Dianne Bentley, 658-2331.

Cordova Bay PreSchool
Register now for September. There are openings for 3­
and 4-year-olds.

This is a co-operative preschool.

For information: Kim Connally, 658-2428



(604) 658-2509
4794 CORDOVA BAY RD

VICTORIA, BRITISH COLUMBIA V8Y 2J5

~
FRANK GROOT

PAINTING & DECORATING
THIRTY YEARS EXPERIENCE

.. WINDOWS .. EAVES .. PAINTING ..

RE~AL

SUNSHINE WINDOWS
-CLEAN1NG-

'???

PETS' HOTLINE

Lost a pet ??

Found a pet

Call:
Pam Lewis 658-5039
Helen Muir 658- 5663

Other Resources

* S.P.C.A. 388-7722
* Saanich Pound 388-4321
* Bulletin Board at the Plaza
* Your neighbours - have a picture

and description of your pet to
circulate.

* "Found" ads are free in local
newspapers.
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Be sure your pet wears ID, so that ~I
we can help you more effectively.
And be sure to tell us when you

·FIND your pet .

388·1777
FUlly Insured

MARK WEBBER
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Cordova Bay Community Club

Badminton, indoor soccer, aerobics!
Plan to join!

For infonnation or rentals, call
Brian Fowler

658-8282
Where the difference is Service, Quality and Variety!

Open
7 days a weeK

9:00 - 5:30

.. 658-8812
5450 PAT SAY HWY. VICTORIA, B.C. V8Y 111

CORDOVA BAY ASSOCIATION BOARD MEETINGS
normally take place at 7:30 p.m. on the third Thursday of
the month, in the United Church on Claremont Avenue.
You are welcome to attend, Call Julia Duff, 658-2489 for
further information.

Staff of The Cordovan

Advertising:
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Production
& Copy:

Peggy Hancyk
Margaret Moore
Rhoda Gatt

Meg Hancock
Kay Porter

658-4278
658-8789
658-8538

658-1319
658-5792

• Housewares· Giftwares • Pesticides· Tool Rentals·

·Gardening Supplies· Sharpening Service·
• Keys and Window Glass Cut· Dog Licences· Bus Passes·

JACK AND DI FOSTER
5138 Cordova Bay Road
Victoria, B.C. V8Y 2K5

Name

Address

Cordova Bay Association
Membership Form

SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS

Derek Mumford
Master Associate
M.L.S. Award Club
Serving All of Victoria

(el
REALlY WORLDTM

REALTY WORLDTM - Capital
520 Mayfair Shopping Centre,

3147 Douglas Street,
Victoria, B.C. V8Z 6E3

Bus. (604) 384·1333 (24 Hours)
Each office IS Independently owned and opera led

Postal Code

Phone Number

Membership is $3 a person or $5 per household.

Make your cheque out to

The Cordova Bay Association

and send it to

Thora Clarkson
5012 Lochside Drive

Victoria V8Y 2£7


